GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Thursday 22nd January 2004 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin 


Mrs. J C Scanes

Apologies
Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. C Horton (Librarian)

Town Members
Mr. T E Leece


Mr. S Knight




In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)


Mr. R Baker (Curator)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/398
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the 

WELCOME

meeting.  

WARD LIBRARY
03/399
The Ward Library report, copies of which had

REPORT

been previously circulated for the quarter ending December 2003, was NOTED.

LEECE MUSEUM
03/400
A copy of the Leece Museum report for the 

REPORT

quarter ended January 2004 was tabled and NOTED.  Visitor numbers totalled 3301 for the period Easter through to Christmas 2003 which compared well to previous years.  The Curator listed the new acquisitions donated to the Museum which were NOTED.  Mr. Baker referred to his proposal to move the reception desk upstairs together with a glass cabinet which would form a new shop area.  NOTED Reference was made to a number of exhibitions arranged for later in the year including a photographic exhibition by Mr. Peter Hughes and an exhibition of marine paintings by Mr. John Halsall.  NOTED


Mr. Baker expressed his concern over the delays in the completion of the film relating to the Museum and it was AGREED that contact be made with the Multi-Media Centre to try and progress this matter.  

PEEL HILL
03/401
Consideration was given to a letter from Peel Heritage Trust relating to a proposed replacement of trees at the memorial area on Peel Hill.  It was noted that the Trust in conjunction with the Royal British Legion had applied to the Forestry Division for some trees as part of Arbour Week 2004.  The matter was discussed and it was noted that some trees had died possibly as a result of strimmer damage whilst maintaining the site.  The matter was discussed and it was felt that provided the immediate area around the memorial stone was kept mown the rest of the area might benefit from being left to nature.  At this stage it was AGREED that the Technical Officer meet with representatives of Peel Heritage Trust and the Legion on site to discuss the best way forward.  

FOOTBALL NETS
03/402
Consideration was given to a letter from Mrs. 

PEEL HEADLANDS

Hazel Hannan regarding the football nets on Peel headlands.  It appeared that the pegs to keep the net tight to the ground had been removed and Mrs. Hannan enquired whether the Commissioners would be prepared to replace them.  AGREED
COMMISSIONERS
03/403
A Report of the visitor usage of the 

WEBSITE

Commissioners website peelonline.net was considered.  The visitors statistics were quite encouraging and it was noted that the peelonline site now had a link to Manx Radio’s link page.  

VINTAGE
03/404
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the new 

MOTORCYCLE CLUB
Secretary to the Vintage Motorcycle Club.  It was noted that Mr. Terry Cooper had took over from Mr. Bob Wilson the previous Secretary and wished to introduce himself and hoped for a fruitful association with the Commissioners in the future.  NOTED
CAMPSITE
03/405
Consideration was given to placement of a 

ADVERTISING

quarter page advert in the Caravan and Camping Guide for Britain and Ireland.  The early booking form related to the 2005 year and adverts had to be returned before 2nd April 2004 deadline.  After discussion the Commissioners AGREED that a quarter page advert that included the Commissioners new website address should be placed at a cost of £299 plus VAT.



Arising therefrom it was AGREED to instigate more customer research into bookings at the Campsite via the Campsite attendant and the Town Hall office staff.  

MINUTES
03/406
A Report of the Finance Committee held on 22nd December 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

SAVE WATER
03/407
The Town Clerk referred to a letter and poster 

CAMPAIGN

from the Isle of Man Water Authority encouraging local authorities to keep a stock of sachets that could be utilised in toilet cisterns to conserve water supplies.  It was AGREED to display the poster and stock a number of sachets for distribution free of cost to the public.  

TT WEEK
03/408
The Town Clerk referred to the earlier request for a mobile toilet facility for Honda Day.  A letter had been received from the Department of Transport which confirmed that the Commissioners would be able to hire a mobile facility for the 10th June 2004.  The Town Clerk had spoken to the Department to indicate that Honda Day was now likely to take place on Sunday 6th June 2004 as a result of Honda UK’s decision to reduce its involvement in TT Week in 2004.  



The matter was discussed at some length and it was still hopeful to encourage a sand racing event in Peel on the Thursday 10th June to link in with the Red Arrow Display at 7.00p.m. that evening.  It was AGREED to contact the Ramsey Motorcycle Club to see if it was prepared to provide racing on this day or whether it would prefer to limit itself to 6th June 2004.  It was AGREED that the mobile facility be hired on both days at a cost of £90 per day if at all possible.  

PEEL SAILING
03/409
The Town Clerk referred to a letter dated 15th 

AND CRUISING CLUB
January 2004 from the Commodore of the Peel Sailing and Cruising Club.  The club had sought the Commissioners approval to permit the Manx Branch of the Royal National Mission to Deep Sea Fisherman to put up their notice board on the clubhouse premises and also utilise the clubhouse approximately three times a year for meeting purposes.  After discussion Commissioners AGREED to this proposal.



Reference was made to the leaking of the flat roof at the premises and it was noted that the repairs would be undertaken as soon as possible.  

PEEL HARBOUR
03/410
The Town Clerk referred to the Department of 

FOOTBRIDGE AND WATER
Transport’s footbridge scheme and indicated 

RETENTION SCHEME
that the iron piles presently housed on the beach presented a possible risk to public health and safety.  As a result the Department intended to erect Heras fencing at the site to prevent public access.  AGREED  A programme of the site works was also tabled and NOTED.  

YOUTH BUS
03/411
The Commissioners were unanimous in their 

MARINE PARADE

concern at the dilapidated appearance of the bus.  It was noted that the outside light on the top of the bus had been ripped out and there was a possibility of a wire being exposed.  It was AGREED that an electrician be requested to check out the safety aspect of this.  It was noted that the Youth Division of the Department of Education were currently resolving the legal position prior to taking over responsibility for the facility.



This part of the meeting ended at 8.10p.m.
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